Dear co-workers in Christ,

Thank you for all your support and prayers. It means so much to us and we are greatly encouraged by your supports. Here are some updates and prayer requests for the Over the Rhine (OTR) Living Water Ministry.

Ministry Building





We have recently acquired a building across the street from the parsonage. Our vision is two-fold: to turn the lower level into classrooms for our Overthe-Rhine children and to use the upper floors to house interns and missionary families.

-pray that God would provide the resources and volunteers needed to complete the project and the building would be set apart for Kingdom of God

-Special protection and safety on workers





Starting from July 15th, we will be holding our annual School of Evangelism and Ministry Week. During this time, students from across the country will come to serve and be equipped for His Kingdom's work. This year we have approximately 70 student missionaries coming. We will go out onto the streets to evangelize, invite to our neighborhood through Matthew Party, and minister to the OTR children during our 4 days camp

-pray for the staff as we finalize the preparations and prepare our own hearts to serve and fellowship with the incoming missionaries

-pray that the students would receive all that God has in store for them and many OTR people will come to Jesus through them.

-pray that God would speak powerfully through our speaker, Lee McDougald, so that everybody will be truly transformed and be filled with Spirit.







We continue to reach out to our children, teenagers, and neighbors through afterschool programs, girls' sleepover, men's discipleship, mentoring and evangelism. Along with this is our Sunday worship at the Prince of Peace church. This year, we baptized 2 adults and 5 children. We are so thankful that 3 young men are faithfully coming for Wednesday discipleship class.





- -pray that we would continue to serve the people of Over-the-Rhine with the patience, humility, and compassion.
- -pray that and God would move in this city and turn hearts and minds to His glory and increase our faith so that we will not be discouraged.
- -We need more workers, interns for the children's ministry

Campus Ministry

Every Friday, we have been going out onto the University of Cincinnati and evangelizing to the students there. We invite students to also join us for Bible study that follows our time of outreach. We thank God that already several students had received Christ and joined the bible study. Although there are less students around because school is out of session, we believe God will continue to use this time.

- -pray that we would be faithful messengers of the Gospel as we reach out to campus
- -pray that we would have enough number of committed students so that we could register in UC student association early September.

.

Pastor Paul's Health

Please continue to pray for Pastor Paul's healing. Pray for his continual joy and complete dependence on our Lord and Savior each and every day.

"May the God of peace, who through the blood of the eternal covenant brought back from the dead our Lord Jesus, that great Shepherd of the sheep, equip you with everything good for doing his will, and may he work in us what is pleasing to him, through Jesus Christ, to whom be glory for ever and ever. Amen." (Heb.13:20-21)

In Him, Servants from the Over the Rhine